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PUBLIC NOTICE 

ACER-ELE-2025-002 

The European Union Agency for the Cooperation of Energy Regulators (ACER) initiates the 
procedure ref. ACER-ELE-2025-002 to decide on the request for an extension of the deadline 
for the Baltic national regulatory authorities (NRAs) to adopt the capacity calculation 
methodology (CCM), in accordance with Article 10 of the Regulation on forward capacity 
allocation (FCA). 

On 20 March 2025, the Polish NRA, URE (Energy Regulatory Office), acting on behalf of the 
NRAs in the Baltic capacity calculation region (CCR), requested a three-month extension from 
ACER to approve the common long-term capacity calculation methodology (Baltic LT CCM) 
for the Baltic CCR. This request was made pursuant to Article 6(10) of Regulation (EU) 
2019/942. 

The Baltic NRAs reported that additional time is needed to assess compatibility of the 
methodology with day-ahead and intraday methodologies, as required by Article 10(3) of the 
FCA Regulation. They also stated that they require more time to evaluate proposed allocation 
constraints and to review updated information regarding the upcoming balancing market 
reform in Poland. 

ACER intends to decide on this request promptly, aiming to reach a decision in May 2025. 
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